DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: :

S&S U Street, LLC

t/a Sports & Social :

1314 U Street NW : Roll Call
Retailer CR - ANC 1B : Hearing

License 12318

Case #23-PRO-00010 :

(New License Application):

Monday

February 13, 2023

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met via WebEx videoconference, LaVerne Fletcher, Board's Agent, presiding.

PRESENT:

LAVERNE FLETCHER, ABRA Board's Agent

ALSO PRESENT:

JAMIE DUNSMORE, Applicant SABEL HARRIS, ANC 1B

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:03 a.m.
3 MS. FLETCHER: Well, I'd like to say

good morning, and thank you for participating in ABRA's roll call hearings via the WebEx platform provided by the D.C. Office of Open Government. There is one case on the calendar today, this is the matter of Sports & Social, case number 23-PRO-00010, S&S U Street, LLC., 1314 U Street Northwest, license number ABRA-12318.

This is a retailer class CR new license application. My name is Laverne Fletcher, conducting the roll call hearing as the board's agent. The protest issues in this matter are adverse impact on peace, order, and quiet. Is anyone present on behalf of Sports & Social?

MS. DUNSMORE: Good morning Ms.

Fletcher, my name is Jamie Dunsmore, I'm the corporate paralegal for Live! Hospitality & Entertainment.

MS. FLETCHER: Thank you Ms. Dunsmore.

And Ms. Dunsmore, are you going to be the

designated representative going forward?

MS. DUNSMORE: It will be myself, and

our general counsel, Mary McCudden.

1

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

2.2

23

2.4

1	MS. FLETCHER: And how do you spell					
2	her name?					
3	MS. DUNSMORE: Sure, it's capital M-C					
4	capital C-U-D-E-N.					
5	MS. FLETCHER: You said M-C-C-U?					
6	MS. DUNSMORE: D-D-E-N.					
7	MS. FLETCHER: McCudden?					
8	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes.					
9	MS. FLETCHER: That's her last name?					
10	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes.					
11	MS. FLETCHER: What's her first name?					
12	MS. DUNSMORE: Mary.					
13	MS. FLETCHER: Okay. And so we're					
14	going to need some contact information for					
15	whichever one of you we should send WebEx					
16	invitations to.					
17	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes ma'am, I do know my					
18	information is on the application, but I'll be					
19	more than happy to					
20	MS. FLETCHER: Whichever you prefer.					
21	MS. DUNSMORE: We'll go with mine,					
22	that's fine.					
23	MS. FLETCHER: Okay. So, Ms.					
24	Dunsmore, can you say your email address?					
25	MS. DUNSMORE: Sure, it's J-D as in					

1	dog, U-N as in Nancy, S as in sam, M-O-R-E					
2	@cordish, C-O-R-D-I-S-H .com.					
3						
	MS. FLETCHER: That's J-D-U-N-S-M-O-R-					
4	E, that's the spelling of your last name,					
5	Dunsmore?					
6	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes ma'am.					
7	MS. FLETCHER: At what again?					
8	MS. DUNSMORE: Cordish, C-O-R-D-I-S-H					
9	.com.					
10	MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Dunsmore, you're					
11	talking a little fast for me this morning.					
12	MS. DUNSMORE: Sorry, sure. It's					
13	Cordish					
14	MS. FLETCHER: Cordish?					
15	MS. DUNSMORE: Yeah, C-O-R-D-I-S-H.					
16	MS. FLETCHER: C-O-R-D-I-S-H.					
17	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes ma'am, dot com.					
18	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, so I have					
19	jdunsmore@cordish.com, Cordish is spelled C-O-R-					
20	D-I-S-H .com?					
21	MS. DUNSMORE: That's correct.					
22	MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Dunsmore, do you					
23	have a telephone number where we can reach you?					
24	MS. DUNSMORE: I do, it's 4103472753.					
25	MS. FLETCHER: 410347275?					

1	MS. DUNSMORE: Three.					
2	MS. FLETCHER: Three?					
3	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes.					
4	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, thank you very					
5	much. And present on behalf of ANC 1B?					
6	MS. HARRIS: Hi, this is Sabel Harris,					
7	S-A-B as in boy, E-L H-A-R-R-I-S, and I represent					
8	ANC 1B.					
9	MS. FLETCHER: Thank you Ms. Harris,					
10	ANC 1B does have standing as a protestant. Ms.					
11	Dunsmore, give me your title one more time?					
12	MS. DUNSMORE: Sure, I'm a corporate					
13	paralegal.					
14	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, thank you very					
15	much. We need to set a date for mediation, a					
16	status hearing, and a protest hearing. The					
17	status hearing is scheduled for March 15th, 2023					
18	at 10:30 a.m., that's for the status hearing.					
19	The protest hearing is set for April the 12th,					
20	2023 at 1:30 p.m. I will give you the next					
21	available day for mediation.					
22	The next available day is Tuesday,					
23	February 21st, at 1:30 in the afternoon. Or					
24	Thursday, February 23rd, anytime between 10:00,					
25	and 1:30, those are the next two dates available					

1 actually. So, that's the 21st at 1:30, a 2 Tuesday, or the 23rd, which is a Thursday, anytime between 10:00, and 1:30. 3 MS. HARRIS: Ms. Fletcher, this is 4 Sabel Harris, the 23rd works better for me, I 5 cannot do the 21st. 6 7 MS. DUNSMORE: That works well for me 8 as well Ms. Fletcher. 9 MS. FLETCHER: Do you have a 10 preference in terms of time, morning, or 11 afternoon? Anytime, I mean 11:00 12 MS. HARRIS: 13 works great, but anytime works, I have Thursday 14 open. 15 MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Dunsmore, does 16 11:00 work for you on the 23rd? 11:00 is fine. 17 MS. DUNSMORE: 18 MS. FLETCHER: Mediation is set for 19 Thursday, February 23rd, at 11:00, and I will 20 send you the WebEx invitation to attend the 21 mediation, the WebEx link for the status hearing, 2.2 and protest hearing comes from someone else on 23 the staff. And Ms. Dunsmore, that's just so that 2.4 you know. 25 MS. DUNSMORE: Thank you.

1	MS. FLETCHER: And you'll get the					
2	WebEx invite from me.					
3	MS. DUNSMORE: Thank you.					
4	MS. FLETCHER: And so, Ms. Dunsmore,					
5	you have some contact information for me already?					
6	MS. DUNSMORE: I do.					
7	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, good, if you need					
8	anything, have any questions, just let me know.					
9	Okay, well I'd like to thank you for coming, and					
10						
11	MS. DUNSMORE: Sorry Ms. Fletcher, the					
12	only question I have is will the ANC be					
13	submitting a settlement statement, or position					
14	before the mediation next week?					
15	MS. FLETCHER: That's not a					
16	requirement, but sometimes one party will present					
17	the other with a draft, and so					
18	MS. DUNSMORE: Got you, okay.					
19	MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Harris, is that					
20	what you're expecting to do, or you're just going					
21	to get started in mediation?					
22	MS. DUNSMORE: It depends on timing.					
23	We do have a template, and I will need to get a					
24	look at past templates. I know that we're into a					
25	previous space that was occupied by the Smith, so					

1	I will need to look into that. But we can				
2	certainly we do have a starting place, so				
3	we're not starting from nothing.				
4	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, all right, Ms.				
5	Dunsmore, does that answer your question?				
6	MS. DUNSMORE: Yes ma'am, thank you.				
7	MS. FLETCHER: Okay, well thank you				
8	for coming. If you think of anything else, just				
9	let me know. The roll call hearing in this				
10	matter is concluded. Thank you for coming.				
11	MS. DUNSMORE: Thank you.				
12	MS. FLETCHER: You're welcome, bye				
13	bye.				
14	(Whereupon, the above-entitled matter				
15	went off the record at 10:12 a.m.)				
16					
17					
18					
19					
20					
21					
22					
23					
24					
25					

	I	I	I
Α	D-D-E-N 3:6	8:9	new 1:9 2:11
a.m 2:2 5:18 8:15	D-I-S-H 4:20	hearings 2:5	Northwest 2:10
above-entitled 8:14	D.C 2:6	Hi 5:6	number 2:8,10 4:23
	date 5:15	Hospitality 2:19	NW 1:7
ABRA 1:16	dates 5:25		1111
ABRA's 2:5	day 5:21,22		0
ABRA-12318 2:10	depends 7:22	impact 2:15	occupied 7:25
address 3:24	designated 2:23		Office 2:6
adverse 2:15		information 3:14,18 7:5	
afternoon 5:23 6:11	DISTRICT 1:1	invitation 6:20	okay 3:13,23 4:18 5:4
agent 1:14,16 2:14	dog 4:1	invitations 3:16	5:14 7:7,9,18 8:4,7
Alcoholic 1:2,13	dot 4:17	invite 7:2	open 2:6 6:14
ANC 1:7,19 5:5,8,10	draft 7:17	issues 2:14	order 2:15
7:12	Dunsmore 1:18 2:17,18		
answer 8:5	2:21,22,24 3:3,6,8,10	J	P
anytime 5:24 6:3,12,13	3:12,17,21,24,25 4:5	J-D 3:25	P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
Applicant 1:18	4:6,8,10,12,15,17,21	J-D-U-N-S-M-O-R- 4:3	2:1
application 1:9 2:12	4:22,24 5:1,3,11,12	Jamie 1:18 2:18	p.m 5:20
3:18	6:7,15,17,23,25 7:3,4	jdunsmore@cordish	paralegal 2:19 5:13
April 5:19	7:6,11,18,22 8:5,6,11	4:19	participating 2:4
attend 6:20			party 7:16
	E	K	peace 2:15
available 5:21,22,25	E 4:4	know 3:17 6:24 7:8,24	place 8:2
В	E-L 5:7	8:9	platform 2:5
	email 3:24	5.5	position 7:13
behalf 2:16 5:5	Entertainment 2:20	L	prefer 3:20
better 6:5	expecting 7:20	LaVerne 1:13,16 2:12	preference 6:10
Beverage 1:2,13	expecting 7.20	license 1:8,9 2:10,12	present 1:15,17 2:16
Board 1:2,13	F	link 6:21	5:5 7:16
board's 1:14,16 2:14	fast 4:11		presiding 1:14
boy 5:7	February 1:11 5:23,24	little 4:11	previous 7:25
bye 8:12,13	6:19	Live 2:19	PRO-00010 2:9
		LLC 1:6 2:9	
C	fine 3:22 6:17	look 7:24 8:1	protest 2:14 5:16,19
C-O-R- 4:19	first 3:11		6:22
C-O-R-D-I-S-H 4:2,8,15	Fletcher 1:13,16 2:3,13		protestant 5:10
4:16	2:18,21 3:1,5,7,9,11	M-C 3:3	provided 2:6
C-U-D-D-E-N 3:4	3:13,20,23 4:3,7,10	M-C-C-U 3:5	Q
calendar 2:7	4:14,16,18,22,25 5:2	M-O-R-E 4:1	
call 1:3,7 2:5,13 8:9	5:4,9,14 6:4,8,9,15,18	ma'am 3:17 4:6,17 8:6	question 7:12 8:5
capital 3:3,4	7:1,4,7,11,15,19 8:4,7	March 5:17	questions 7:8
case 1:8 2:7,8	8:12	Mary 2:25 3:12	quiet 2:15
certainly 8:2	forward 2:23	matter 1:5 2:8,14 8:10	
class 2:11		8:14	R
COLUMBIA 1:1	G	McCudden 2:25 3:7	reach 4:23
com 4:2,9,17,20	general 2:25	mean 6:12	record 8:15
comes 6:22	give 5:11,20	mediation 5:15,21 6:18	represent 5:7
coming 7:9 8:8,10	go 3:21	6:21 7:14,21	representative 2:23
concluded 8:10	going 2:22,23 3:14 7:20	met 1:13	requirement 7:16
conducting 2:13	good 2:4,17 7:7	mine 3:21	retailer 1:7 2:11
contact 3:14 7:5	Government 2:6	Monday 1:11	right 8:4
Control 1:2,13	great 6:13	morning 2:4,17 4:11	roll 1:3,7 2:5,13 8:9
cordish 4:2,8,13,14,19		6:10	
corporate 2:19 5:12	Н		S
correct 4:21	H-A-R-R-I-S 5:7	N	S 4:1
counsel 2:25	happy 3:19	name 2:12,18 3:2,9,11	S-A-B 5:7
CR 1:7 2:11	Harris 1:19 5:6,6,9 6:4	4:4	S&S 1:6 2:9
	6:5,12 7:19	Nancy 4:1	Sabel 1:19 5:6 6:5
	hearing 1:3,7 2:13 5:16	need 3:14 5:15 7:7,23	sam 4:1
<u> </u>	5:16,17,18,19 6:21,22	8:1	scheduled 5:17
	l i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	I	I
•			

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Sports & Social

Before: DCABRA

Date: 02-13-23

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.

Court Reporter

near Nous &